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TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna 

Phone 03 58298264   Fax 03 58298244    tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164 

Facebook Page – Click here  

SCHOOL VALUES – RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE FIRST PLAYGROUP FOR THE YEAR WILL BE 
HELD ON THURSDAY 12th MARCH. EVERYONE IS 

WELCOME TO COME ALONG FOR A CHAT. 

 
 A REMINDER TO ALL FAMILIES TO 

FREQUENTLY CHECK TIQBIZ BECAUSE 

MANY SPECIFIC EVENTS ARE PUT ON THIS 

RESOURCE INSTEAD OF THE 

NEWSLETTER.  

 

Foundation students (Preps) are not required at 

school on Wednesdays for all of February. 

Their first full week will begin on  

Mon 2nd March 

 

 IF ANY PARENTS CAN COME ALONG TO 

THE BOOK COVERING MORNING TEA 

ON WEDNESDAY 4
TH

 MARCH IT WOULD 

BE GREATLY APPRECIATED. THE 

SESSION WILL BEGIN AT 10AM – BRING 

A LONG A PLATE TO SHARE. 

  
 

 

 

Thank you to Bovine Inseminations for the very 
generous donation of $150. Bovine 

Inseminations donate money to 35 Primary 
Schools in the area. Their support is very much 

appreciated. 
 

A Brochure and Enrolment Form for Outside School Hours 
Care can be collected from the office. This must be filled 
in by all families before being enrolled in this program. 

These 2 documents can be downloaded from our school 
website - here 

 
IF YOU ARE HAPPY TO GET THE LARGE 
NEWSLETTER EMAILED TO YOU EVERY 

FORTNIGHT PLEASE CONTACT THE OFFICE. 

TERM 1 NO. 3     16th February 2015     

News from the Principal’s Desk 
Hi everyone,  
Congratulations to all of the students who have been elected to 
leadership positions for the 2015 school year. We have a 
fantastic group of students who have some fresh and fun ideas 
for our school and all of the staff and parents look forward to 
working with these children over the year.  
Personally, I would like to thank Mellissa and Ashley Robertson 
for allowing our children to hear from Caroline Buchanan at 
assembly last Monday. Caroline has had a successful career so 
far with BMX and has greatly assisted Tayla with her BMX 
pursuits of late. Our whole school community wishes her the 
best of luck at the World Championships at Belgium in July.  
This week at school, a couple of fun extra curricula activities 
have been organised. The Grade 5/6 students will be making 
some pancakes tomorrow for the whole school and on 
Wednesday, we will travel up the road to visit our friends at 
Congupna PS and see the NAVY BLUES in an informal clinic. 
Students can bring along footy gear for this day if they wish, but 
school uniforms are required as per usual.  
Finally, attached to this newsletter is a balloon for Red Balloon 
Day. This is held on Friday 27th February – we had to get in a 
week early because the mini newsletter goes online next week. 
We hope to decorate the school with a bit of Red on this day. If 
you an assist in any way let us know. 
The Athletics sports are a while away also but I would just like to 
inform the community that this year we will be responsible for 
the 10 year old girls group and Sprints / Relays. This is a huge 
day for everyone involved and we always get great support from 
our parents. I anticipate this will happen again this year. 
Last but not least, a reminder about picking up children after 
school. Students are to wait in the senior playground until they 
are picked up so we don’t have children walking in front of cars 
and the bus during this time. This action is for everyone’s safety 
obviously, although I know it can be a pain in the neck getting in 
and out of cars at the end of a busy day. 
Karen will be at the school all week until Thursday to attend to 
any matters that arise. I look forward to catching up with some 
parents at School Council on Wednesday night. 
Special thanks to Ray Austin for repairing the seals in our front 
doors – it is very much appreciated! 
 

David Brodie (Teaching Principal) 
 

NEXT WEEK WILL BE A MINI NEWSLETTER EDITION. THIS 

WILL BE PUT ON TIQBIZ AND OUR SCHOOL WEBSITE. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tallygaroopna-Primary-School/537390216312887
http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/176/Outside-School-Hours-Care
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Photos of the Week –  School Leaders for 2015 
 

 
 

   
 

  
 

ANY SENIOR STUDENTS INTERESTED IN ANY SWIMMING 
OR TENNIS TRIALS SEE MR BRODIE ASAP. 

CONGRATULATIONS 

TO ALL OF OUR 2015 

SCHOOL LEADERS 



 

 

 

 

3 

 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 

4 

 
 

 
 

Photos of the Week –  Caroline Buchanan Talk 
BMX World Champion and Olympian 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK – Term 1 / Week 2 

 
All students received a certificate and also a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 

 

Foundation / Grade 1  
The Brilliant Bears 

Oscar  

 
 

 

 

 
 

Oscar Buckland for the way he 
tries hard at all his work. We also 
like the way he is willing to help 
others to complete their jobs. 

Well done Oscar! 
 
 

Grade 2/3/4  
Mrs H’s Marshmallow Monsters 

Ashleigh 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Ashleigh Moore for the brilliant 
start of the year she has had and 
for always helping others. Great 

work Ashleigh! 
 
 

Grade 5/6  
The Tally Terrors 

Preston 
 

 

 
 

Preston Hall for his fantastic 
start to the school year and for 
the way that he is being a real 

leader at our school. 
 
 
 
 

 

Values Vault Winner for  Week 2 was Oscar 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK – Term 1 / Week 3 

 
All students received a certificate and also a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 

 

Foundation / Grade 1  
The Brilliant Bears 

Jade 

 
 

 

 

 
Jade Klein for the great 

leadership she displays in the 
classroom and for the excellent 
example she shows the other 
students how things are done. 

Well done Jade! 
 
 

Grade 2/3/4  
Mrs H’s Marshmallow Monsters 

Cohan 

 

 
Cohan Hall for the wonderful 

leadership qualities he showed 
this week. Also for the way he 
was so kind to others. Great 

effort! 
 
 

Grade 5/6  
The Tally Terrors 

Jacob 

 

 
 

Jacob McHale for his inspiring 
writing piece which was very 
engaging and entertaining. I 
couldn’t put it down!! Mr B. 
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1. Carlton Football Club Talk / Clinic 
The itinerary for the excursion on Wednesday is below – we plan to leave the school at 9.50am. A reminder that 
permission forms and $2 for the bus needs to be returned before this day. Any foundation students travelling on the bus 
with the school will need to be collected by parents at the completion of this excursion. We anticipate returning back to 
school by noon. 

 
10:15 – Arrive at Congupna PS 
10:30 – Player Introduction, 
10:40 – Player Questions (5 prepared and screened questions from each class), 
11:00 – The Longest Kick (Each School will provide their best boy and girl to compete in the ‘Longest Cluster Kick’), 
11:10 – The Best Handballer (Each School will provide their best boy and girl to compete in the ‘Best Cluster 
Handballer’) 
11:20 – School Photos (Each School will pose with the two players), 
11:30 – Autographing of Carlton Merchandise only * 
11:35 – Depart on Buses            

 
2. Personal Accident Insurance 
The Department does not provide personal accident insurance for students. Parents and guardians are responsible for 
paying the costs of medical treatment for injured students, including ambulance transport. Student accident insurance 
policies are available from some commercial insurers. In the event of a serious accident we will phone for an ambulance, 
so please check that your family has cover for such an event. 
  
3. Extreme Heat 
We are expecting extremely high temperatures for the coming week. Parents and guardians are reminded that on hot 
days it is important never to leave children alone in a car. We have an extreme weather timetable to cover these ‘HOT’ 
days. Students will remain indoors for some or all of lunch time and will be encouraged to drink lots of water. Please 
make sure they bring a water bottle to school each day. 

 
4. Collecting students after school 
A formal Car Parking policy was endorsed at School Council last year. This policy is attached to this edition of the school 
newsletter. The parking of cars and other vehicles in and around the school grounds is a daily necessity, but also raises 
a number of safety and traffic issues that must be well managed. Therefore, at the end of the day, children are only to 
enter the Car Park once they have been collected by their parents. Children will assemble in the Senior Playground area 
and be monitored by staff.  
 
The aim of the Car Parking Policy is:  
* To ensure that car and vehicle parking in and around the school grounds is orderly, safe and in accordance with the 
law.  

 
5. Conveyance Allowance 
The conveyance allowance is a form of financial assistance to help families in rural and regional Victoria with the cost of 
transporting their children to their nearest appropriate school. The conveyance allowance is available to eligible students 
travelling by public transport, private car and private bus. The conveyance allowance is also available to eligible students 
whose nearest school is not serviced by a free school bus.  
The eligibility criteria varies depending on the type of school attended and where it is located. Students attending a 
government or non-government school must:  
* attend their nearest government or non-government school appropriate to their year level at which admission is 
permissible  
* reside outside Melbourne’s metropolitan conveyance boundary  
* reside 4.8km or more by the shortest practicable route from that school attended  
* be of school age (5 to 18 years old at time of application) and reside in Victoria.  
 
Applications are available from the office and please see Karen if you have any questions. Completed applications need 
to be returned to the office by 27th February 2015. 
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6. School Council 
A reminder that the first School Council meeting for the year will be held on Wednesday night beginning at 7.30pm. The 
Finance Committee will meet prior to this at 6.45pm.  

 
7. Pancake Day 
Students in Grades 5/6 will be making Pancakes for Pancake Day tomorrow from 10am. If any parents can assist can 
you contact the office ASAP. 

 
8. Parents Club AGM  
The Parents Club will hold their AGM and second meeting for the year on Tuesday 3rd March from 3.30pm until 4.30pm 
in the Project Room. Everyone is welcome and we look forward to seeing some new and familiar faces at this meeting. 
The Parents Club at Tallygaroopna PS are a wonderful group of hard working parents who make a significant 
contribution to our school and we look forward to hearing of some new, fresh and exciting ideas for the school year. 
 
9. Parents Club Activities / AGM 
The following activities are being planned by the Parents Club over the year and will be a great way for the school 
community to interact with each other and raise some funds for our children. Further details will be available in the near 
future. Please pencil in these dates in your calendars if possible. It would be great to get as many parents involved as 
possible.  
 

Red Balloon Day 
 

Friday 27th February – gold coin donation per family 

Book Covering Morning Tea – bring a plate to share 
 

Wednesday 4th March from 10am 

Munch N Crunch – Term 1 
 

Thursday 26th March 

Easter Raffle Draw 
 

Friday 27th March 

Family Portraits 
 

Saturday 18th April 

Trivia Night (host – Nev Mongomery) -  
 

Saturday 1st August 

School Fete (11am – 3pm) 
 

Tuesday 3rd November 

 
10. National Red Balloon Day 
It’s been a long hot Summer and to thank all those brave and courageous Fire Fighters Friday the 27th of February 
has been nominated as National Red Balloon Day. This day was chosen as it is close to the last day of Summer. 
Please fasten a Red Balloon to your front fence or mail box on Friday 27th as a simple gesture to say Thank You. 
Please find attached to the newsletter a red balloon to fasten to your mailbox or front fence. Children are asked to wear 
something red to school and a gold coin donation per family which we will pass on to our local fire brigade, 
Tallygaroopna. In light of recent events we should support our local fire fighters who have worked tirelessly to fight fires 
in our local community. Please remember to dispose of your balloon properly by putting it in the bin. Thank You. 
 
11. Fosbury Flop Forms – Athletic Sports 
Last week, Fosbury flop forms went home for 
parents to fill out if they are happy for their 
children to perform this routine (landing on 
back) when completing the high jump. Over 
the next few weeks, we will complete a lot of 
practice with the high jump and are hopeful 
that the majority of students will be able to 
perform this routine safely. If students do not 
bring this form back they will need to perform 
the scissors routine (landing on feet). If the 
form is returned, they will have the option of both routines.  Athletic cards will be marked indicating which students are 
allowed to perform the Fosbury flop. 
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12. Music – Grade 3/4 students 
As stated a couple of weeks ago, students in Grades 3 & 4 will need to purchase a recorder from the school for $10 
each. This fee will be added to their school fees so a separate payment is not needed at this stage. Recorders are to be 
left at school but will obviously be owned by the students. If students have their own recorders it would be appreciated if 
these are left at school as well in preparation for Music lessons every fortnight.  
 
13. School Fees 
This year, school fees remain the same at $150 for the school year. These fees includes subsidizing school supplies 
along with many programs which are implemented at school including the MACC Van, MARC Van, Music, Mathletics, 
Reading Eggs, Ziptales, Skoodle, Spelling City, Language Nut etc. This year we are also introducing a $50 computer 
levy for each family which will assist with the up keep of our student computers as well. These fees are due at the 
beginning of the year and it would be appreciated if they could be paid as soon as possible. Again, there will be 
no set Excursion Levy included for the 2015 year. As a result, families will have 2 options – either to pay for excursions 
throughout the year as they occur or, pay an amount upfront which will be allocated to excursions as they occur. This 
system allows families to be able to track what excursions are held and paid for.  
 
Whole School Excursions / Incursions Planned for 2015 – Amounts are Estimations only and are subject to change.  
 
Life Ed. Van-$6.00  
Cluster Days  
* Term 1 – Aquamoves-$5.00  
* Term 2/3/4 – Cluster Days at other small schools-$7.00  
Performance at Wanganui Park SC-$7.00  
Athletics Sports-$6.00  
Swimming Program-$55.00  
Possible Individual Grade Excursions – Amounts are Estimations only.  
Yachting-$27.00  
Kanga 8’s Carnival-$5.00  
End of Year Excursion – Venue to be decided -$40.00  
 
A number of specific programs will be offered to families as they arise. As a result, the list above with specific costs is 
subject to change.  
 
14. Daily Bus Communication 
A reminder to all families who use the bus in the morning and the afternoon that any alterations need to be addressed 
with Mr Brodie. Please either ring or text him on 0411960164, so that arrangements can be made in line with the roster. 
 
15. Tiqbiz Communication 
It has been terrific to see that many families from our school have joined this resource for effective communication. A 
reminder that new boxes have been set up to address the new grade structures for 2015. All families need to join these 
again. All families who utilise the bus MUST join the BUS COMMUNICATION - EM box. 
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16. Outside School Hours Care 
OSH Care (Outside School Hours Care) continues this Wednesday, Thursday and Friday in the Multi-Purpose Room. 
Each session begins at 3.25pm and concludes at 6pm. Specific information is available at the website below and prices 
are summarised below as well:  
 
Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/176/Outside-School-Hours-Care 
 

Permanent Enrolment $18   Casual Enrolment $20 
If collected before 4.30pm $11 

 
ENROLMENT FORMS MUST BE RETURNED FOR EACH STUDENT BEFORE THEY CAN PARTICIPATE IN THIS 

PROGRAM AFTER SCHOOL HOURS – WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY AND FRIDAY. 
 
 

School Photos  

If families with more than one child attending the school would like a 

family photo of their school-aged children together, could you please 

pick up a Family envelope at the office. Special photo envelopes are 

available for Grade6/School Captain photos also. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
If Grade 6 students would like to have the back of their green school uniforms 

tops printed (shirts, jumpers), could they please have all of these named and 

placed in a plastic bag and given to Mrs Armstrong at the office by Thursday 

19
th

 February. They will then be delivered to Spectrum in Shepparton for 

printing on the Thursday. The cost for each print will be $8. Hence three prints 

would be $24. Contact the office on 58298264 if you need to discuss payment 

options. This is not compulsory – students will still need to wear school uniform 

while the prints are being completed – please bring in a note if school shirts are 

not worn during this time.  

Mr Brodie  

 
TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL PRIDES ITSELF 

ON BEING A COMMUNITY SCHOOL 

http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/176/Outside-School-Hours-Care
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GREAT JOB KELSIE! 

 
 

Cricket Report: Monday 9
th

 February 
U/12. while we weren't able to take the win this week, a great effort by all the team. Wickets from Kelsie, 
Declan, Joel and Preston. While a super cracking effort from Kyle with the bat saw him make 32 from two 
knocks. Special mention to Leah who retired twice! Great job all! 
 
U/14 managed a win to keep us in contention for finals. Super bowling from Harvey with 1/4 off 4 and 
Preston 3/3 off 4.  
 
While Sunday saw Kelsie (u14 girls) Brock (u12A), Harvey (captain u12B) and Preston (u12B man of the 
match) all represent Cricket Shepparton. A very proud club indeed! 
 
 

Cricket Report: Monday 16
th

 February 
U/12 played at home and were able to manage 92 runs after old student were restricted to 61 after some 
tight bowling by all the team. Harvey earned himself the sports voucher for his superb wicket keeping and 
constant encouragement of others while Elli was the Star Player after a great batting and bowling 
performance.  
U/14 fielded and managed to squeeze the game in before the rain came. Harvey bowled beautifully while 
Preston had a turn at wicket keeping. Karramomous posted 127 runs which we will try to make next week 
in the final home and away game of the season.  
 

 

PLAYGROUND  
Just a reminder to all families that students in Grade 2 and below are not 

allowed to play on the high platform, yellow slide and climbing apparatus 

connected to this in the playground closest to the car park. They are allowed to 

play on other elements of this playground. It is recommended that preschool 

children should not play on this equipment also, as it is not suitable for young 

children. 
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MUSIC LESSONS 
Individual keyboard and guitar lessons are available on Mondays from Cliff 
Doorncamp. Each 20 minute lesson will cost $17 per student. A student will 
need their own guitar for guitar lessons. For more information please contact 
Cliff Doorncamp 0474 769 963. 
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‘Tuning into Kids’ program for parents and carers of 4-9 year olds 

Join us for this informative six session program that will take place on a Wednesday evening at Primary Care Connect 

from 6.30 - 9.00pm , starting on the 18
th

 February. Total cost of $20.00 covers materials provided and supper. Bookings 

are essential. To book or for more information contact Claire Walsh or Meredith Tel: 58 233 200. 

 

 

‘Tuning into Teens’ program for parents and carers of 12-14 year olds 

Join us for this informative five session program that will take place at Headspace, Shepparton starting on Tuesday 24
th

 

February from 12.30pm -3.00pm. This is a free program. Bookings are essential. For more information or to book 

contact Claire Walsh or Meredith on 58 233 200. 
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Help your kids manage their asthma 
Checklist for Parents 
 
 
 

 

Does your child have an up to date Asthma 
Action Plan (Asthma Care Plan)? 
The Asthma Care/Action Plan tells the school how to manage your child’s 
asthma and what to do if their asthma gets worse. This should be 

updated & signed by the doctor on an annual basis. 

 
 

Does your child carry their reliever puffer and 
spacer with them at all times? Or is it readily 
available to their Carers? 
Medication needs to be available wherever your child may be (school, 

child care, sporting field, home) 

 

Are you and your child aware of their asthma 
triggers? 
Do you take steps to avoid these triggers? Are the Teachers aware of 

these triggers? 

 

Do you listen to what your child says? 
They will be aware of their asthma symptoms and should be able to tell 

you when they need their medication. 
 

 

Does your child take their asthma medication 
correctly? 
Good technique allows more medication to get into the lungs where it is 

needed. Talk to your doctor or pharmacist if you would like to check your 
device technique. 

Summer storms are becoming more frequent throughout Australia.  Thunderstorms can combine heavy 

rain, high humidity and strong winds.  A European study found there are observations in favour of the 

possibility that thunderstorms disturb ground-level pollen grains, bursting the pollen grains and making 

the allergens small enough to be inhaled into the lungs. There is also evidence that after rain and 

during wet conditions there are a larger amount of fungal spores in the air. These can act as a trigger 

for asthma symptoms. 

What can you do? 

 Ensure preventer medication is taken as prescribed. 

 Have an up to date Asthma Care Plan. 

 If your asthma gets worse during thunderstorms try to stay indoors with the windows closed.   

 Always carry your reliever medication with you. 
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School Car Parking Policy – Tallygaroopna PS 

 

Rationale: 

 The parking of cars and other vehicles in and around the 

school grounds is a daily necessity, but also raises a number of 

safety and traffic issues that must be well managed. 

 

Aims: 

 To ensure that car and vehicle parking in and around the school grounds is orderly, 

safe and in accordance with the law.   

 

Implementation: 

 The parking of any vehicle inside the school grounds is at the discretion of the 

principal. 

 The staff car park is for use by staff members only, and may be clearly signposted as 

such. 

 Parents or visitors who park in the staff car park will be reminded of the need to park 

elsewhere.  Habitual offenders will be referred to the local municipal council for 

prosecution or provided with an official Trespass warning from the principal. 

 In return, the visitor’s car park and on-street parking will not be used by staff. 

 School Council will work with the municipal council to ensure all on-street parking 

is clearly signposted and School Council will seek cooperation from the local 

municipal council in ensuring that on-street parking has appropriate time zones 

applied. 

 School Council will encourage frequent visitations from local parking enforcement 

officers to ensure compliance with parking regulations. 

 Staff members will not approach members of the community who are parking 

inappropriately outside the school grounds. 

 No person other than a staff member is to drive a vehicle onto the school grounds 

without prior approval from the school principal or his / her delegate. 

 All school gates may be securely locked out of school hours, with keys sparingly 

distributed to appropriate people. 

 Sufficient disabled car parking will be available and monitored. 

 The school may provide a staggered finish to the school day to encourage parents to 

collect students and leave the car park, making room for the parents of the next 

group of students to park their cars. 

 Parents may drop off children at the walking path in the car park every morning. 

 At the end of the day, children are only to enter the Car Park once they have been 

collected by their parents. Children will assemble in the Senior Playground area and 

be monitored by staff. 

 The school will implement a Walk Safely to School Program each year to encourage 

children to walk safely to school. 

 A Bike Ed program will be implemented to encourage safe bike riding the school. 

 Proper and safe parking practices will be regular features of the school newsletter. 

 Damage to vehicles parked on school grounds is generally not covered by the 

Department of Education insurance. 

 

Evaluation: 

 

This policy will be reviewed as part of the school’s three-year review cycle and feedback 

will be sought from the School Community 

This policy was endorsed by School Council on Wed 27
th

 August 2014. 
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TALLY P.S. CALENDAR  – TERM 1 2015 
 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

2 

Music 

Newsletter 

3 

Kinder Day 

RE Begins – TBC 

Parent Club AGM 

4 

OSH 

Kinder Day 

Book Covering 

Day – M. Tea 

5 

OSH 

Kinder Day 

Lunch Orders 

 

6 

OSH 

Art 

 

9 

Labour Day 

Holiday 

10 

Kinder Day 

Mini Newsletter 

11 

OSH 

 

 

12 

OSH 

Kinder Day 

Lunch Orders 

Library 

Playgroup Starts 

Leadership Conf. 

Speech Therapy  

13 

OSH 

Aquamoves Day 

 - Cluster 

16 

Music 

Newsletter 

17 

Kinder Day 

 

18 

OSH 

Kinder Day 

 

19 

OSH 

Kinder Day 

Lunch Orders 

School Photos  

– 2pm 

 

20 

OSH 

Art 

Puberty Talk 5/6 

23 

Mini Newsletter 

Athletic Sports 

24 

Kinder Day 

Athletic Sports 

 – Back Up Day 

 

25 

OSH 

Bravehearts F-4 

School Council  

 

 

26 

OSH 

Kinder Day 

Lunch Orders 

Library 

Playgroup 

Munch N Crunch 

27 

OSH 

Puberty Talk 5/6 

Easter Egg Raffle 

 

 

     

2 

Music 

Newsletter 

Student 

Teacher Starts 

3 

Kinder Day 

 

4 

OSH 

Kinder Day 

No F Students 

 

5 

OSH 

Kinder Day 

Lunch Orders 

Parents Club Mtg 

 

6 

OSH 

Art 

Grade 6 speeches 

– School Cap. 

9 

Mini 

Newsletter 

School 

Captains 

Announced 

10 

Kinder Day 

 

11 

OSH 

No F Students 

Information Night 

6.30 – 7.30 

 

12 

OSH 

Kinder Day 

Lunch Orders 

Library 

 

13 

OSH 

Northerners 

Cricket 

16 

Music 

Newsletter 

17 

Kinder Day 

Pancake Day 

 – G. 5/6 

18 

OSH 

School Council  

No F Students 

Kinder Day 

Carlton FC Clinic  

 

 

 

19 

OSH 

Lunch Orders 

Kinder Day 

 

20 

OSH 

Art 

Northerners 

Cricket 

Polycom – 

School Leaders 

23 

Mini 

Newsletter 

 

24 

Kinder Day 

 

25 

OSH 

No F Students 

 

26 

OSH 

Kinder Day 

Lunch Orders 

Library 

 

27 

OSH 

Student Teacher 

Finishes 

Out of Uniform 

Day – Red Day 

FEBRUARY  

 
MARCH MARCH  

 


